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BWC is a member of 

Palomar District Federation CFWC, the GFWC California Federation of Women’s Clubs, and the General Federation of Women’s Clubs. 

June marks the start of the 2024-25 year, though it felt more like the end of a very success-
ful year with a welcomed summer break rolling in.  Our general membership meetings are 
on hiatus until we gather again on September 5, but a lot of action will be happening behind 
the scenes.  We’ll continue to keep everyone updated with periodic emails and announce-
ments on our website and Facebook page. 

We are fortunate that our newly-elected Board of Directors is not really so new.  Except for the President, ALL 
of the elected officers are returning for a second year on the Board, and a majority of them have many years of 
experience serving our club in multiple leadership roles.  Our appointed officers and new chairs have a wealth of 
experience too, so rest assured that our club will be in very capable hands! 

Thanks to everyone who supported Mary Jo during the two years she served as President.  Her tenure was not 
without challenges from time to time, but she rose to every occasion and set an exceptional example of leader-
ship for the rest of us.   

REST, RE-GROUP, REJUVENATE and RETURN in September!               

PATTY MERRIAM ⬧ President’s Message 

     Bonsall 

Woman’s Club 

           Roadrunner 

                 Rosalia Zamora, Editor 

 
NEXT GENERAL MEETING 

THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 5, 2024 
Pre-meeting social time:  9:30-10 a.m. Meeting begins at 10:00 a.m. 

Bonsall Community Center 
Located at 31505 Old River Road ~ Bonsall, California 

 
PROGRAM:  to be announced 

 
A light snack will be provided for your enjoyment as well as coffee and water. 

           BRING A FRIEND - WE WELCOME GUESTS AND NEW MEMBERS! 

Patty 
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New Appointments Fill Board Positions 

Installation of elected and appointed officers was the featured program at the June meeting.  Elaine Davis served 
as the “Mistress of Ceremonies” to help induct the following officers: 

Patty Merriam, President; Mary Jo Pfaff, 1st Vice President-Dean of Chairs; Connie Jordan and Sydne Gilbert,  
2nd Vice Presidents-Membership; Marlene Rantanen, 3rd Vice President-Programs; Gini Brooks, 4th Vice President- 
Fundraising; Robin Kemper, Recording Secretary; Helen Poddoubnyi, Treasurer; Maura Button, Finance-Budget 
Secretary; and Ruthie Harris, Corresponding Secretary. 

In preparation for the coming year, Patty has appointed several new chairs to join the Board of Directors:   
Larissa Anderson, Public Relations Chair; Linda Birnie, Communications Chair; Suzanne Gill and Cindi Frank, Hos-
pitality Co-Chairs; Geri Sides, Sunshine Chair; and Rosalia Zamora, Parliamentarian. 

Larissa Anderson served as Hospitality Co-Chair last year, helping to prepare the Community Center for each 
monthly meeting.  In her new position, she will be responsible for submitting monthly articles and pictures to the 
Village News and other local publications.     

Linda Birnie most recently served on the Spring fundraiser committee and is also part of the upcoming Christmas 
fundraiser committee. As the new Communications Chair, Linda will be responsible for internal emails to the 
membership (i.e., “eblasts” to send out the newsletter and announcements), and will work with the newsletter, 
website, social media, and public relations chairs.  Anyone who would like emails sent out to the entire member-
ship should send the request to bwcmessages@gmail.com. 

Cindi Frank and Suzanne Gill, who actively served BWC last year on committees for the Art Show, Crafts, and Hos-
pitality, will coordinate efforts of the Hospitality Committee. They will oversee monthly meeting tasks, such as 
amenities, sign-ups for food and centerpieces, greeters, and sign-in/quorum verification. 

Geri Sides will continue as Sunshine Chair next year, so please let her know if she can spread a little “sunshine” to 
any of our members! 

Rosalia Zamora, a member of the Federation for 29 years, will serve as Parliamentarian.  She has experience in 
parliamentary procedure and has taught classes on the basics.  She served as Palomar District President in   
2018-2020 and 2002-2004 and on the CFWC Board as well as held various CFWC and District chairmanships.   

BWC 2024-25 Board of Directors (front row, from left) Marlene Rantanen,  
Sydne Gilbert, President Patty Merriam, Mary Jo Pfaff, and Helen Poddoubyni; 

(back row) Maura Button, Ruthie Harris, and Gini Brooks.   
Connie Jordan and Robin Kemper are not pictured. 

mailto:bwcmessages@gmail.com
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I have several “Thank You's” that I want to express as your past President.  Dur-
ing the June meeting, the “Happy Babies” Military Support Project received 
$335.00 from our membership, and Foundation for Senior Care received 
$213.00 as the last donation towards my President’s Project.  Many, many 
thanks for the support that our members gave over the past two years.  The 
Advocates at F.S.C. are so very appreciative of your continued support.  Disad-

vantaged seniors in the community were served. Their lives got "that much better" because of BWC 
contributions. A BIG Heartfelt Thank You, ladies! 

The beautiful Michael Kors purse was an amazing gift bestowed on me for being BWC President. Gail 
Golden, Historian, kept clippings and mementos over the past two years and assembled them into a 
gorgeous scrapbook of memories.  This was truly a labor of love that I do treasure.  I am thankful for 
the new friendships that I made and so happy to be a part of BWC.  We are an expression of love to 
our community. 

Awards received at the State Convention were acknowledged by Bev York, our District representative 
and past Co-1st Vice President.  Patty Merriam and Elaine Davis chaired the committees that earned 
the award for Arts and Culture Creativity.  Newsletter Editor Rosalia Zamora and Communication Chair 
Patty Merriam wrote the narratives that won the Award for Communication.  The BWC Arts and  
Culture Narrative that earned recognition at the GFWC convention is included on pages 13-15.   
Congratulations, ladies, for your hard work!  There were over 200 statewide women's clubs who en-
tered Narratives for this contest, and BWC took home two of 12 Awards. WELL DONE! 

1st Vice President - Dean of Chairs 

MARY JO PFAFF 

Award certificates - Palomar District and the California Federation of Women’s Clubs to  
(l-r)  Patty Merriam (District-CFWC), Rosalia Zamora (District-CFWC),  

Elaine Davis (District-CFWC), Linda Eastom (District), and Cheryl Zales (District). 
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Co-2nd Vice Presidents - Membership 

SYDNE GILBERT CONNIE JORDAN 

We are happy to welcome two new members!  These ladies were 
guests of Helen Poddoubnyi at the June meeting, and they signed 
up before they left!   

 Karen Koch - Phone (808) 780-3461 
Email  ophirkaren@icloud.com 

Karen is retired and enjoys childcare, golf, yoga, hiking, water-
color painting and choir.  Her interests within BWC include:  arts,  
chorus, women's health, scholarships, student of the month, 
craft sales, and helping with the spring event. 

Katharine Kirchner - Phone (760) 716-0183 
Email  kathyk268@aol.com 

Kathy enjoys walking, working with dogs, biking and reading.  Her 
interests within BWC include:  Book Club, Critter Causes. 

Helen Poddoubyni - center- with her 
guests, Karen Koch and Katharine 

Kirschner. They both joined the club. 

JULY BIRTHDAYS 

1 Terri Gullo 

2 Carol VandenBosch 

4 Larissa Anderson 

6 Barbara Zink 

13 Cynthia Frank 

14 Cindy Gibson-Floyd 

15 Nancy Curtis, Juliann Giurleo 

16 BJ Nierman 

23 Judy Bresnahan 

24 Amy Cunningham 

26 Judith Hughes 

27 Reba Daubert 

28 Linda McDonald 

  

AUGUST BIRTHDAYS 

1 Joy Williams 

8 Barbara Chahbazian, Bev York 

9 Jacky Nutter 

13 Suzanne Gill 

18 Gail Greco 

29 Linda Eastom  
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Look for our logo on many of the websites!  Please remember to support organiza-
tions that have received donations from BWC and those that support us!!  Don’t be 
shy about telling them you are a member of BWC!  Be sure to support our wonder-
ful Bonsall and Fallbrook Chambers of Commerce!  Check their websites for  
exciting programs and other dates. Keep your eyes open for organizations we 
should consider supporting!   

https://www.fallbrookhealth.org/  https://fallbrooklibraryfriends.org/ 

https://www.fallbrookschoolofthearts.org/  https://fallbrookmusicsociety.org/ 

https://spotsavespets.org/ 

Corresponding Secretary 

3rd Vice President - Programs 

MARLENE RANTANEN 

RUTHIE HARRIS 

BWC members recently took a survey related to the coming year.  The survey 
showed that members’ interests are wide ranging.  These include topics such as 
Senior issues, Health, Animal related, and Hobbies.  Also, some specific sugges-
tions were made.  (Please see the results of the survey on page 16.) 

If you have additional ideas, please submit them to Marlene Rantanen by July 26. 
All suggestions will be considered in planning next year’s programs.   

We are looking forward to a fun and educational year! 

4th Vice President - Fundraising 

GINI BROOKS 

At our June 6 meeting, the membership adopted the 2024 Christmas Fundraiser 
proposed budget.  We are excited to be moving forward with plans for Monday, 
December 9,  at the Haven’s Country Club (formerly Vista Valley).  Maura Button 
has volunteered to be Committee Chair, with Phyllis Zenz and Cindy Gibson Floyd 
as co-chairs. Please notify Maura if you can assist on the committee.  
 
We're happy to report that the “Viva Las Vegas” Spring fundraiser reported very 
successful results!  After all of the receipts and payment vouchers were finalized, 
the grand total of net proceeds was $8,335!! THANK YOU to everyone for making 
this such a successful event.  

RUTHIE HARRIS 

From Sydne Gilbert:  I have truly enjoyed serving you as Corresponding Secretary!  So, thank you!  

Please welcome and support Ruthie Harris as she takes on this big job!   

For CRITTER CAUSES - Summer is coming!  Remember to keep your pets safe when it gets hot! 

https://www.fallbrookhealth.org/
https://fallbrooklibraryfriends.org/
https://www.fallbrookschoolofthearts.org/
https://fallbrookmusicsociety.org/
https://spotsavespets.org/
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BWC 

LARISSA ANDERSON 

BOOK CLUB - Beautiful Bibliophiles of BWC!  
 
Hope you are enjoying your summer so far and soaking in some good reading by the beach, on your travels, or at 
home-sweet-home!  Currently, we meet on the 3rd Monday of each month from 10A-noon.  That may change in 
the Fall.  Books we are discussing this summer: 

August 19 - ALL THE COLORS OF THE DARK by Chris Whitaker.  Hostess Diane Trappen 

September 16 - LIFE OF SUNFLOWERS by Marta Molnar.  Hostess Cindi Frank assisted by Suzanne Gill 

We have lively discussions and a ton of fun!  New participants are welcome!  If you would like to be on the Book 
Club list, let Larissa Anderson know.  Phone: (858) 342-8794 

Many thanks to Cheryl Zales for her years and years of Book Club leadership!   

In June, the group donned 
caftans in theme with the 

book, “The Guncle,”  
and celebrated! 
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Crafting News  
 

Hello, Crafters!  We’re happy to announce that Suzanne Gill is our new Crafts Chair.  A June 
planning meeting was held.  She is asking for your help and support to keep things rolling.   

Please contact Suzanne to let her know that you want to be a part of this group and get infor-
mation about where meetings will be held.  You can text her at (949) 697-2065 or send an 
email to mssynergee@rocketmail.com.    

Future crafts meetings have been scheduled for the following Mondays: 
  
 July 29, 10 a.m. to 12 p.m. 
 August 12, 1:30 to 3:30 p.m. 
 August 26, 10 a.m. to 12 p.m.   

     Locations are being determined.  
  (Please let Suzanne know if you would like to host a meeting at your home.)   

  BWC 

JUST the RIGHT SHOE was the interesting, imaginative and 
creative topic which followed the salad luncheon enjoyed at 
June Stone’s beautiful villa for the June group’s get-to-gather. 
The miniature shoes, just the right shoe of each style fascinat-
ed, captivated and enthralled the ladies. Each selected a shoe 
and then made up a story, reminisced about a pair they once 
had or shared memories that the shoe style brought to mind 
of a loved one.  In addition, June reviewed the history of 
shoes dating from as early as 7000-8000 BCE. 

The C&M Group, as it has become fondly referred to, will be 
dark during the months of July and August but will reconvene 
on September 10th with the topic “Summer Finds.” 

Collectibles & Memorabilia Group  

SUZANNE GILL 

ELAINE DAVIS 

mailto:mssynergee@rocketmail.com
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Scholarship Committee Awards Deserving Students 

Bonsall Woman’s Club Scholarship Committee members judi-
ciously and responsibly selected three graduating seniors from 
Bonsall High School and eight from Fallbrook High School to  
receive BWC scholarships.  The total amount awarded this year 
was $14,000, awarded in amounts ranging from $1,000 to 
$1,500.  

Our 2023-24 President Mary Jo and  committee members 
attended the Honors Ceremonies at each school to present, in 
person, the “Letters of Instruction” to the recipients, which  
explains how to request their scholarships.  Recipients are  

already requesting to have their monies sent to their chosen institute of higher learning to assist in the pay-
ment of tuition costs.  

Congratulations fellow BWC members for your generosity and your acknowledgment of the importance 
scholarship money plays in assisting these young adults in reaching their educational  goals. 

 

Scholarship Recipients Achieving Success 

The following letter was recently received by BWC: 
 

 

Dear Scholarship Committee, 

My name is Mikayla Gioia, a recipient of the 2023 Fallbrook High School Scholarship. I wanted to 
provide you with an update on my first year of college and express my gratitude for your support in 
helping me further my education. 

During my first semester, I maintained a 3.2 GPA while also being a member of the women's soccer 
team at Culver-Stockton College in Canton, Missouri…. In the second semester, I found my stride 
and achieved a 4.0 GPA while balancing two on-campus jobs - one as a front desk worker in our 
campus gym, and the other as an intramural referee. As a result, my overall  
cumulative GPA for my freshman year was 3.56, and I am determined to continue improving in the 
coming years. 

I am truly grateful for your scholarship, as it allowed me to complete my first year of college with-
out the burden of debt. I wanted to share my accomplishments with you to show that I have applied 
myself and represented our community well…. 

I understand if it may be uncommon to receive a thank you message years later, but I wanted to en-
sure that I expressed my gratitude and shared my achievements with you.… 

Thank you once again for your support. 

Sincerely, 

Mikayla Gioia 

BWC Past President Mary Jo Pfaff and  
Elaine Davis with Scholarship recipients. 
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FALLBROOK ART CENTER 

“Fun Outing” - June 19, 2024 

Fifteen BWC members enjoyed a private tour of the Fallbrook Art Center (FAC). Director 
Brenda Andrews gave a very exciting presentation of the art works she selected to be part of 
The Annual Artist Guild Show. Brenda explained the history of the Artist Guild and how it 
continues to evolve in modern times. The Medieval and Renaissance periods played a crucial 
role in the development of art.  

Our members were introduced to 44 local artists whose works were displayed at the FAC until 
7/7/24.  As curator, Brenda placed each one in a perfect location to view their best qualities.  
After an hour of admiring the amazing art, we had a lovely lunch at Cafe Des Artistes that 
adjoins the FAC.  A group decision was made to plan another 'Fun Outing' later in our calendar 
year when the 2025 Exhibition Schedule is published.  A great time was had by all! 

Enjoying lunch! 
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General Meeting - June 2024 

Mary Jo Pfaff and Debbie Harris (not 
pictured) created the beautiful table 
centerpieces for the June meeting.  

Phyllis Zenz and Gail Greco provided a delicious 
array of food for the members during the 

June meeting break. 

Mary Jane Poulter presented Jeaneane Henson 
with two Palomar District Certificates Awards for 

Military Support narratives. 

A thank you gift to outgoing 
President Mary Jo Pfaff from 

all the BWC members. 

Patty Merriam, 2024-2025 President of  
Bonsall Woman's Club. 
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General Meeting - June 2024 

 Marleen DuBona (received for her by 
Jeaneane Henson, pictured here) is the 

happy winner of the $50 Visa Gift card from 
the Donation Diva raffle,  

presented by Sydne Gilbert. 

Marlene Rantanen presents Mary Jo Pfaff,  
2023-2024 BWC President, a Historian Notebook 

created by Gail Golden. 

Patty Merriam, incoming BWC President,  
accepts the gavel from Mary Jo Pfaff,  

outgoing BWC President. 

BWC member Marlene Rantanen has two 
beautiful entries in the Artist Guild show.  
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Fond Memories of  

  Virginia DiLillo   

(l-r)   June Bernesser, Mary Forbess, and  
Virginia DiLillo. 

A delightful memory of BWC members wrapping gifts for needy families. 

(l-r)   Mary Forbess, Virginia DiLillo, and  
Mary Jane Poulter. 

Drawings by artist, Virginia DiLillo. 
 

Virginia joined our club in 1982. She was loved by all her friends and devoted many hours as a BWC volunteer.  She especially liked 
to wrap Christmas presents for families in need and attend club meetings.  Virginia enjoyed cooking and hosting delicious luncheons 
for friends in her home.  She had a special talent as an artist with her beautiful drawings. For many years, Virginia and her husband 
Tony divided their time between their home near Vista Valley Country Club and their home in Long Island, New York.  Even after they 
made New York their permanent residence, Virginia remained close friends with Mary Forbess and Mary Jane Poulter, who kept in 
close contact with her.  She continued to support BWC as an Associate member, and told Mary how much she enjoyed reading the 

Roadrunner to hear about her friends and the activities of BWC.   ~ Mary Jane Poulter and Mary Forbess 

I still use her "Everyday Italian dressing 
recipe."  She brought the dressing to a new 
members' luncheon over 10 years ago.  It 
was so good that I requested her recipe.   
I have made it for the last two members’ 
luncheons.  She was a really sweet lady.      

~ Cindy Gibson Floyd  
 
 

Virginia was a strong supporter of the  
Antique Study Group (Collectibles & Mem-
orabilia Group) hosting and always having 
interesting items to share.  Tony would 
sometimes drive her to the meetings, often 
staying and enlightening the ladies with an 
item that he had collected over the years. 
They shared many interesting topics, gave 
generously and willingly, and were truly 

devoted to each other.  ~ Elaine Davis 
 
 

Virginia DiLillo passed away  
on June 25  

at her home in Melville, New York.  
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Recognition at the GFWC Convention  
This narrative won the Palomar District Arts and Culture Award for Intermediate Clubs in April, the CFWC (214 clubs) 
Club Creativity Award in May, and the GFWC (2300 clubs) Club Creativity Award in June.  The latter award also includ-
ed a check for $50.  Only one Club Creativity Award is given in each narrative category at the CFWC and GFWC levels.  
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Award and $50 check from the General Federation of Women’s Clubs! 
(Click on “View” then “Page Width” for a larger image.) 
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Survey Results to Consider for 2024-25  
 

Thank you to the 27 members who filled out a 
BWC survey about our meetings, fundraisers and 
BWC activities. 

Distributed at the June meeting, the six-question 
survey asked for a number ranking from 1 to 5  
(1/lowest; 5/highest) for the first five questions  
as well as an opportunity to mark a provided  
response or given a personal comment for all  
six questions.  Here are the results: 

1. General meeting agenda: “4” was given seven times; “5” was given six times; no other 

scores 

“Just right” was marked 20 times; “Too long” was marked 4 times; “Informative” marked 

9 times; “Entertaining” was marked 5 times. 

2. Programs: “4” was given two times; “5” was given six times; no other scores 

“Health topics” was marked 17 times; “Animals,” 15 times; “Hobbies,” 13;  

“Senior Issues,” 14; “Military,” 9; “Other,” 4 

3. Centerpieces: “3” was given two times; “5” was given two times; no other scores 

“Keep Sign Ups” was marked 20 times; “Special Events Only,” 5 times 

4. Refreshments: “3,” given one time; “4” given two times; “5” given three times; no other 

scores. “Keep sign ups,” marked 23 times; Special Events Only, marked 2 times 

5. Fundraisers: “4” given one time; “5” given two times; no other scores 

Other fundraiser ideas: “Bunco,” 4; “Bingo,” 6; “Paint-N-Sip,” 8; “Bonsall and/or 

Fallbrook Fall Festival,” 9 

6. Activities that members can commit to: 

Attending meetings, 25; Attending Social Activities, 13; Planning Social Activities, 6; Book 

Club, 6; Art Show, 7; Collectibles, 11; Crafts, 9; Critter Causes, 7; Military Support, 4; 

Fundraising committees, 7; Women’s Advocacy; 5; Historian Scrapbook, Photography 

and Ticket Sales, each received 1. 

 
Several members also took the time to provide specific comments  

that will be considered as we review and discuss the results.  
Thanks for participating.  

Your feedback is always welcomed! 
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Note:  The Minutes are published as submitted.  Corrections should be sent to the Recording Secretary. 
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Thank you for reading ROADRUNNER 
BONSALL WOMAN’S CLUB NEWSLETTER 
P.O. BOX 545 
BONSALL, CA  92003 

https://www.bonsallwomansclub.org/  
E-mail:  bonsallwomansclub@gmail.com 


